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Re: liquor License "PCN" Request 
Original Type #90 - 646379 . 

To the derk of the Board, 

The purpose of this letter is to respectfully request to be placed on the Board's PSNS 
Subcommittee calendar for Public Convenience and Necessity review for our Type 90 ABC 
license. 

Our business, The Independent, proves to be necessary in San Francisco, as an integral part of 
the live music scene since 2005. We have been operating with the Dept. of ABC's Type 48 license 
intended for a bar. This has prohibited minors from being able to attend our performances. 

With the new Type 90 Music Venue license now available, we would like to pursue this new 
license as it better conforms with our operations and allows us to cater to all ages without 
requiring us to operate as a restaurant. 

We seek the SF Board of Supervisor's affirmative ruling that our application serves the public 
convenience and necessity of San Francisco. 

Please include our ABC representative, Jemma Jorel Lester, on correspondence scheduling our 
hearing date. She can be reached via email at jemma@properpourco.com. Thank you for your 
kind consideration of this request. 
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